## St Vincent's Catholic Primary **School Newsletter**



To love and serve as Jesus shows us

Friday 24th May 2019

## Have a wonderful half term break everyonel

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$  $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$  $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$  $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$ 

#### **WEEKLY ATTENDANCE**

Week ending: 17/05/19

Year Group	Attendance
Reception	98.57%
Year 1	98.33%
Year 2	94.62%
Year 3	98.52%
Year 4M	98%
Year 4W	98.57%
Year 5	95.88%
Year 6	99.64%

Congratulations to Year 6 who had the best attendance in the school.

Well done to this week's super stars!



Reception	Clemency R.S.
Year 1	Noah R
Year 2	Ava W & Thomas C
Year 3	Libby H & Ben W
Year 4M	Dylan H & Jack C
Year 4W	Mia S & Mason M
Year 5	Luke S and Layla S
Year 6	Nathan S and Henry W

#### **OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS**

Congratulations:

Jude S received "Player of the match" this week as the goalkeeper for Matthihola Grande FC Under 7's.





#### **HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS**

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Matthew	Mark	Luke	John
1056	1049	1135	1091

Congratulations to the winning house for this half term: St Luke

#### **STAFF CONGRATULATIONS**

I hope you will join us in congratulating Mrs Millington, who is expecting another baby!

We also congratulate Mrs Hough, one of our Teaching Assistants, who will be leaving us in July to take up a Class Teacher position in September!

#### DATES FOR THE DIARY

DATES FOR THE DIAKT		
Monday 10th June	<ul> <li>SCHOOL REOPENS AFTER HALF TERN</li> <li>Y6 Condover Hall Residential (return Friday)</li> </ul>	
Tuesday 11th	Y3 Swimming	
Wednesday 12th	<ul><li>Phonics Check</li><li>SmartHeart presentation (Year 4)</li></ul>	
Thursday 13th	<ul><li>Phonics Check</li><li>Year 3/4 Rugby with Warrington Wolves</li></ul>	
Friday 14th	Fathers Day Assembly led by Y3	

#### AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

All clubs continue from Monday 10th June 2019

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

## For your information...

#### FIRST HOLY COMMUNION

Congratulations to all the children who received the Eucharist for the first time on Tuesday evening as they celebrated their First Holy Communion. The children were a credit to their families and to us as a school. Thank you to everyone who supported the children in their preparation for this special event in their faith journey.

# STREET

#### **SPORTS DAY**

We hope that you enjoyed Sports Day on Wednesday as much as we did! The children participated brilliantly in all of the activities, and we saw some fantastic individual performances. Take a look at our Twitter feed for more photographs of the day and to see some of the lovely comments left.



Thank you to staff for organising the event, and to Year 6 who helped to lead the warm up, and supported in organising the afternoon for Key Stage 1. Thank you also to our Junior Safety Officers, who as part of their role planned and ran one of the events for Reception and Key Stage 1.



It was great to see so many parents and family members who came along and supported the children, with a special mention to those of you who got involved in the parent-teacher event! Thank you finally to those who helped to tidy and clear up after the day—your help was very much appreciated!





#### **NUT FREE ZONE!**

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.

#### PARENT PAY ACCOUNTS

Please use the half term break as an opportunity to check that your parent pay account is in credit for school meals and snacks. We have an increasing number of accounts that are in debt at the moment and this costs the school in charges.

#### **HEAD LICE**

We have had a few cases of head lice in school, so could we ask that you please check your child's hair and follow advice from a pharmacist if necessary. Thank you.

#### **SPORTS NEWS**

Congratulations to the children to took part in the Cross Country Competition at Woolston Primary School last night. Great performances from all our children!



#### **SENSORY ROOM**

We are just adding the finishing touches to our new Sensory Room which will provide a space for children in our school with sensory needs, and for those who may need a quiet, calming space from

time to time. A
HUGE thank
you to one of
our families,
who have
donated all the
resources for
this invaluable
space.



#### CELEBRATION OF MARY

Thank you to Year 2 for leading a lovely assembly this morning to celebrate how special Mary is to us, during her month of May.

A wonderful way to end the half term!





# For your information...

## Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any changes.

#### Monday 10th June: School Re-opens

Monday 10th - Friday 14th June: Year 6 Residential to Condover Hall, Shropshire

Wednesday 12th - Friday 14th June : Year 1 Phonics Check
Wednesday 12th June: Year 4 SmartHeart Presentation
Thursdays (13th June to 4th July): Year 3/4 Rugby Coaching with
Warrington Wolves

Friday 14th June: Fathers Day Assembly led by Year 3

Monday 17th - Tuesday 18th June: Year 2 Tattenhall Residential
Tuesday 18th June: New Starter Taster Session (pm)

Thursday 20th June: Year 5 Discovery Day at St Gregory's
Friday 21st June: Reception Rejoice Assembly
Friday 21st June: Year 6 Magistrates Visit
Friday 28th June: Peter & Paul Mass led by Year 4 (TBC)

Monday 1st July: Year 3/4 visit to Grosvenor Museum, Chester Tuesday 2nd July: Transition sessions for all children and New Starter Taster Session (pm)

Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition Day at St Gregory's Thursday 4th July: Rosary

Week beinning 8th July: Year 5 BioBlitz Project
Friday 12th July: Summer Festival
Tuesday 9th July: Year 6 Production (pm)
Wednesday 10th July: Year 6 Production (am)
Monday 15th July: Thanksgiving Mass
Tuesday 16th July: Year 3/4 Rugby Festival
Friday 19th July: Leavers Assembly, led by Year 6

Friday 19th July: School closes for Summer Re-opens 4th September 2019

#### **DONATIONS REQUEST**

To continue the development of our outdoor learning area, we would like to ask for donations of plants and any left-over outdoor paint. Thank you in anticipation of your generosity.

#### **SUN SAFETY**

As the weather is starting to improve, please ensure that your child comes to school with a hat, plenty of water, and wearing sun cream. Sun cream applied before school will be sufficient for most children. However we understand that for a minority of children who are particularly sensitive to the sun, more regular application might be needed. If you have any concerns, please contact the school office to make specific arrangements. Please do not send sun cream in your child's bag, and without making prior arrangements.

#### SUMMER FESTIVAL SAVE THE DATE!

Advanced notice that we are changing our Summer Fair this year, and will be hosting a Summer Festival on **Friday 12th July** after school and into the evening. Please come and join us for food, drinks, fun and entertainment provided by your children! More details to follow shortly.

### A Synod for the Archdiocese of Liverpool

For further information, or to complete the survey and have your views heard, please visit:

https://synod2020.co.uk/



Tel: 01925 726544